
 

 

 

 

    

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

Rotary Book Shop  
 

 
Don’t forget to see when you have been rostered for 
the book shop – it’s a two hour shift on a Saturday – if 
it’s not convenient then see who you can swap with.   
 
 

Dates and Events for Your Diaries - Club Members Duty Roster - 

September 8
th

  
Club Dinner Meeting – Eaglehawk Library – Shae & 

Lee 
Bar – Ron Payne 
Clean Up – Eric S / Trevor L 

September 11
th

  Book Shop – 10am to 12noon Trevor Lock / Alf Thorpe 

September 15th Club Dinner Meeting - 
Bar – Mick Costello 
Clean Up – Mary / Alf 

September 18
th

 Book Shop – 10am to 12noon Tim Watts / Lindsay Walkington 

September 22
nd

  Club Dinner Meeting -  
Bar – John Jones 
Clean Up – Geoff A / John G 

September 25
th

  Book Shop – 10am to 12noon John Gurr / Doug Harrison 
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September Birthdays 
 

14
th

 Mary Cunneen 

R.I. President – Shekhar Mehta 
District Governor – Dale Hoy 
Assistant Governor – Graeme Lynas 

Most weeks we meet at the Mechanics Facility, 8 School 
Street, California Gully for a dinner meeting.  However, as 
this sometimes changes  please see below for details on 

the program for each Club meeting.   
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** BULLETIN NEWS ** 

 

It is extremely exciting to advise that we have a new Bulletin editor – Debbie 

Payne has generously offered to undertake this important role for our club. 

 

Debbie and Alison have set in place a transition plan for implementation at the 

end of our current lockdown restrictions.  

The newsletter will continue to be sent out from the email address 

eaglehawkrc.newsletter@gmail.com  and we ask that all articles and 

information for inclusion into the bulletin also be sent to this email. 

mailto:eaglehawkrc.newsletter@gmail.com


 

 

 

 

 
   RAISE FOR ROTARY 

 

 
 



 

 

 

 

 
A letter received by the club recently – 
 

Hello, 
 
My son is in Prep at St. Liborius. 
 
I'm writing to thank you for the pencil case of supplies that you 
kindly donated to the Prep classes.  xxxx has really enjoyed 
using all of his gear during remote learning. 
 
I hope that you have a great day, 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The combined committee of the Rotary Clubs of Bendigo South and Eaglehawk met recently to 
determine the immediate future of the Community Christmas Raffle. 
 
Due to the current uncertainty around the ongoing restrictions that we will be facing and in light 
of the looming deadlines for applications, venue bookings and securing the prizes it was 
determined that the best decision for now is to cancel the raffle for 2021. 
 
It is intended to meet again later in the year to determine the viability of running a similar raffle 
(but clearly not aimed at Christmas) early in the new year, enabling for a longer selling period. 
 
   
Mick Costello 
John Jones,  
Geoff Gallagher 
Alison Bacon 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 

 

 
 

NYSF Update 

On Sunday the team in Melbourne, under the direction of Anne Brown, organised to zoom interview 59 
year 11 students for a place in D9800 2021/22 NYSF program to be held in January 2022. 

There were 10 break out rooms with a Rotarian and past NYSF student in each one to interview 6 
students. 

It all ran very smoothly. I was fortunate to be teamed with Christopher Seoud who attended NYSF in 
Brisbane in 2019. We met 6 amazing students who all interviewed very well. They seemed to be coping 
well with lockdown. We spent some time encouraging them 

and giving positive feedback. 

I understand our 6 Bendigo students interviewed well. They will be notified sometime this week if they 
have a place. The program will be mostly online but hopefully with some face to face sessions at 
universities during the year. 

Early this year the RC of Eaglehawk  invited 3 students who attended the 2021 program in January to 
speak at a meeting. This was a terrific evening. If your club has not yet met these students please make 
contact with them to either attend in person when lockdown is finished or join a club zoom meeting. We 
do want to stay connected with them as they continue final year of secondary school and then move on 
to future study and work. 

Lynne Cooper 

  



 

 

 

 

  



 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
  



 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 
  



 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 


